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Principal’s Message  
 

 

 

Dear Families, 

I  do hope that you have had a great week.  I spoke in assemblies this week about ‘culture’, I asked students what they 
thought the word meant and I’m pleased to say that the responses were absolutely first rate.  Students spoke of be-
liefs and shared values and my response was that for me in the school setting, culture is ‘what we do around here and 
the way that we do it’, certainly it is about the way the school feels.  Culture is about what we do every day.  I’m ex-
tremely proud of how respectful students are of one another and as mentioned in previous weeks, it is lovely to see 
how they interact with the staff at the school so positively.  Coleridge is a special place and I do believe the students 
and staff reflect that day in day out.   

 

I would like to apologise for the previous lack of communication about the Year 11 examinations and hope that I can 
address some of those concerns here.  I have been asked by a few people about whether the school is considering 
exam leave for the Year 11 students and I think that it is worth addressing that here.  The last 2 years have been very 
disruptive in educational terms, and students have been affected considerably.  To provide as much support as we can 
at this time therefore, students will continue to follow their normal timetable with their classroom teachers.  Lessons 
will be focused on revision to ensure students enter their exams with the knowledge and confidence necessary to suc-
ceed.   

 

We have put on breakfast each morning for students who have an exam and we have extended lunchtime for Year 11 
students to allow them to get their lunch earlier so that they have more time to participate in revision sessions, do 
private study or use the extra time to relax with their friends.  The morning exams start at 9am and the afternoon ses-
sions begin at 1.30pm.   

 

I will ensure that each week, the exam timetable is sent to you for you to know what is taking place.  Next week we 
have the following exams: 

 

 

Mon 16 May 2022 pm Pearson Turkish Listening and Reading (1h 50m) 

Tues 17 May 2022 am AQA Combined Sci Trilogy Biology P1 H/F (1h 15m) 

Tues 17 May 2022 am AQA Biology Paper 1 Tier H/F (1h 45m) 

Tues 17 May 2022 pm AQA Psychology Paper 1 (8182/1) (1h 45m) 

Wed 18 May 2022 am AQA English Language Paper 1 (8700/1) (1h 45m) 

Wed 18 May 2022 pm AQA German Listening and Reading (1h 50m) 

Thurs 19 May 2022 am  Pearson History P1: Medicine In Britain (1HIA 11) (1h 15m) 

Thurs 19 May 2022 pm OCR Drama: Prfrmnce & Rspns Wtn  (J316/04) (1h 30m) 

Thurs 19 May 2022 pm Pearson Italian Listening and Reading (1h 50m) 

Fri 20 May 2022  am Pearson Maths P1: Non Calculator (H/F) (1MA1 1H/F) (1h 30m) 

Fri 20 May 2022  pm Pearson Business Studies Paper 1 (1BS0 01) (1h 30m) 

 

 

(Continues on the next page)  
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There was recently an email sent out asking parents/carers if they have any availability to support with the invigilation 
of exams.  If this is a possibility, please can I ask you to email col-enquiries@coleridgecc.org.uk and would welcome 
your support. 

 

The remaining year groups will have End of Year exams in Term 6 and these will largely take place during normal les-
son times.  Information will come through over the coming weeks. 

 

On a separate note, I am delighted to say that the enrichment programme is proving to be extremely popular, and it is 
great to see students participating in such a wide range of activities.  There has been a successful trip this week to see 
Wicked in London this week and I’m sure there will be more to follow soon.   

 

Please do have a wonderful weekend and I will speak with you again next week.  

 

Best wishes 

 

Richard Shaw  

Interim Principal 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 8 Parent's Evening:  

Tuesday 7th June 4 - 8pm. Year 8 parents will be able to book 5 minute online video appointment with each of their  

child's subject teachers. The booking system will open on Wednesday 23rd of May and will close on Monday 6th June 
-  

a link will be sent when the system opens to be able to book your appointments. 

 

Pupil Premium Breakfast Club for Secondary Students   

We have joined up with Family Action to deliver the National School Breakfast Program at Coleridge Community Col-
lege for secondary students starting from Monday 16th May 2022.   
Breakfast items will be available free of charge for all secondary students each day from 7.450am to 8.15am in room 
17.  It has been proven that students who regularly eat breakfast are able to concentrate better during their classes 
and achieve more from their education.   
Please could you complete the online form https://forms.office.com/r/4TEgDL2T1c if your child will be attending 
these sessions by Thursday 19th May 2022 4.00pm so that we know how many students to cater for going forward 
weekly. If you have any questions, please contact the school on 01223 712600 or enquiries@coleridgecc.org.uk   

Key Messages 

mailto:col-enquiries@coleridgecc.org.uk
https://forms.office.com/r/4TEgDL2T1c
mailto:enquiries@coleridgecc.org.uk
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House Points 

We are so happy to again be celebrating so many of our students on achieving their house Point badges. Big 
congratulations to all students 

 

This week 300 house points:  

 

 

200 house points: 

 

 

 

 

100 House points: 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Raja, Zain 7CT 

Hudson, Oliver 9CT 

Miah, Tanzida 11CA 

Yanikin, Rostyslav 8CD 

Toft, Beatrice 9CT 



We are ambitious We are caring We have integrity We contribute We are CCC, where  values matter 

Key Messages 

20 year 8 students have started a Pe ‘Dragons’ Den project on 
Thursday 5 May. This programme centres around youth voice 
and provides a platform for your students to create and imple-
ment their own extra-curricular club within Coleridge.  

Students attended a workshop delivered by Living Sport. In the 
workshop, they looked at the importance of inclusivity, diversi-
ty, project planning (including budgeting, contingency plans, 
marketing strategies, promotion ideas etc), what it involves in 
running an extra-curricular club as well as learning skills on how 
to present/pitch and looking at how to create a persuasive 
presentation/pitch.  

After this initial workshop, Living Sport will arrange a pitch date 
4-6 weeks later. Here the students will present their ideas for 
their extra-curricular clubs to a panel.  

This is the ‘Dragon’s Den’ part of the programme. The panel 
would then discuss which extra-curricular club to choose, and 
then these students would get the opportunity to create this 
club within the school settings for their fellow students.  

Living Sport will fund these students £1000 for their extra-
curricular club which can be spent on equipment, coaches/
instructors, promotional tools etc.  

PE ‘Dragons Den’ Project; Year 8  

 

 

 

Primary Sport Multi Skill Festival Return to Coleridge.  

On Tuesday 10 May, 90-year 4 Primary students from Morley 
and Ridgefield attended a Multi-Skill Festival at Coleridge. The 
festival was run by year 10 Coleridge Sport Leaders. Students 

On the following two Tuesdays, we will have year 3 and 2 vis-
iting.  
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Upcoming Events 

 

Key Messages 

 

NHS Summer careers programme 

 Please find the attached information about this year’s summer insight pro-
gramme for NHS careers.  The areas mentioned are some of those roles they 
aim to have live speakers for over the 2 days for students to be able to ask 
questions directly.  There will also be main stage talks of specific areas. 

  

Registration link is on the poster and goes through to the HOPIN platform 
which again this year is supported by Form the Future. 

  

This is open to current year 8 – year 13.  

 

 

 

 

Year 10 Post 16 options 

As Year 10 head into their final year at Coleridge, it is the time where colleges 
around Cambridge open up their doors. A letter will be sent next week regard-
ing all of the college information from Mrs Worth. Mrs Worth is in charge of 
Post 16 options and applications so if you have any questions, please email her 
on jennie.worth@coleriudgecc.org.uk  

 

Please see attached the information flyers for Hills Road and Apprenticeships at 
Redrow.  

 

 

 

mailto:jennie.worth@coleriudgecc.org.uk
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Fostering in Cambridgeshire and Peterborough 

We’d just like to share some information with you about fostering with your Local Authority – and what you can do 
to help us find safe, stable and loving homes for vulnerable children and young people. 

 

The Cambridgeshire and Peterborough Fostering Service receives around 50 referrals every month, and we are doing 
everything we can to provide nurturing environments for our children and young person who need our help. We par-
ticularly need people who have experience of working with children, such as teachers, teaching assistants and other 
professionals from the education sector. 

 

As your Local Authority, we are uniquely placed to support our Foster Carers un the following ways:  

1. We are a not-for profit organisation and invest in our children, young people and Foster Carers 

2. We enable young people to stay close to their family, friends and schools 

3. Our carers are the first to hear about the children and young people who need a home and a loving family 

4. If a decision needs to be made about the child, we can make it quickly as the Local Authority is the decision mak-
er 

5. We offer our carers excellent bespoke training and support 

We are competitive in pay against IFAs with additional tax savings 

 

If you can provide a safe, loving environment in which a child or young person who cannot live with their birth family 
can flourish, please get in touch: 

• Call 0800 052 0078 

• Text FOSTERING to 60777 

Email fostering@cambridgeshire.gov.uk or fosteringandadoption@peterborough.gov.uk 

Visit www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/fostering or www.peterborough.gov.uk/fostering 

Follow @CCCFosteringservice or @PCCFostering on Facebook 

 

Health and Care Sector Work Academy 

The Health and Care Sector Work Academy is a Cambridgeshire and Peterborough Combined Authority project, run 
by City College Peterborough, supporting residents across Peterborough and  

Cambridgeshire to gain a career in health and care.  

 
Our project helps anyone in receipt of benefit (whether employed or currently unemployed) train for the Health and 
Social care sector.  

We offer a range of FREE flexible courses that all fit around school hours for those that have care responsibilities. We 
also offer bursary support with  childcare, travel and caring for a dependent adult – so we can take away most of the 
barriers to training. 

We work with a network of employers who can guarantee you an interview on completion of your course. You could 
be qualified and starting your new job in as little as 4 weeks! 

Full details can be found here  

mailto:Adoptionenquiries@cambridgeshire.gov.uk
mailto:Adoptionenquiries@cambridgeshire.gov.uk
http://www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/fostering
http://www.peterborough.gov.uk/fostering
https://www.cambslearntogether.co.uk/asset-library/Corona-Virus-Schools/City-College-Health-and-Care-Sector-Schools-Flyer-April-22.pdf
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Cambridgeshire Constabulary Safer Schools News-

letter,  

The subjects that we have covered in this newsletter 

are as follows: 

• Knife Crime awareness week of action: 16th -22nd 

May 2022 

• Summer Water Safety: safety advice and how to 

deal with cold water shock 

• On-line Child Sexual Exploitation: Spot the signs 

• Smoking in vehicles with children: The law 

Instagram account security: two-factor authentica-
tion 
 

As always, we would welcome your feedback or sug-

gests on any future subjects that you feel would be 

beneficial to you. We can be contacted at 

Schools&CYP@cambs.police.uk  

Kind regards, 

Cambridgeshire Constabulary 

Children and Young People Team.  

mailto:Schools&CYP@cambs.police.uk
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Recognitions 

Top House Points of the Week: 

Year 7: Amira Ali - 25 Points 

Year 8: Evaldas Rizgelis - 15 Points 

Year 9:  Shanjida Ahktar - 20 Points 

Year 10: Jamie Schofield - 10 Points 

Year 11: Tanzida Miah - 30 Pointss 

House Points Update 

24800 26151 23744 26684 

House Competition 


